
WELWYN HATFIELD BOROUGH COUNCIL  

COUNCIL – 3 FEBRUARY 2025 

FOR DISCUSSION AS PART OF ITEM 8a – BUDGET PROPOSALS AND MEDIUM-TERM 

FORECASTS 2025/26 

Amendment Proposal: Increased Planning Enforcement Capacity (Proposer: Cllr Tony 

Kingsbury) 

Enforcement can often be a concern of residents when development happens without consent, 

and when plans are not adhered to. Planning enforcement continues to be stretched in dealing 

with the complexity and number of enforcements requested. Staff turnover in recent years has 

impacted some enforcement cases. With a larger team there would also be more resilience if 

temporary vacancies occur. 

Therefore, we propose to allocate £127k out of the Strategic Initiative Earmarked Reserve to 

fund the recruitment of one full time senior enforcement officer for a fixed term of 2 years to 

increase the pace of resolution of enforcement, number of enforcement cases undertaken, 

reduction in outstanding cases and provide resilience to the team, thereby supporting 

residents in their valid concerns. 

Section 151 Officer Comments regarding proposed amendment 

The cost of a planning enforcement officer and associated overheads (recruitment, equipment 

etc), for the period of two years is estimated to be around £127k.  

The proposed amendment sets out that the funding would come from the Strategic Initiative 

Earmarked Reserve. There are already some proposals to utilise funds from this reserve in the 

coming years, subject to approval of the budget at Full Council. After these the commitments 

the balance of the reserve is forecast to be £1.027m. 

If the amendment is carried, the revised forecast balance on the reserve would be £0.900m. 

The purpose of this reserve, as set out in the covering report to the budget, is “For use of one-

off specific projects and fixed term growth directly delivering corporate objectives.” 

The proposed amendment, as funded from earmarked reserves, would not have any impact 

on the council’s savings targets or its general reserves strategy which are set out in the 

medium-term financial strategy. 

Budget pack amendments required for this proposal 

This budget proposal would increase the employee costs for 2025/26 by £64k, and £63k the 

following year. This would be offset by drawdown from earmarked reserves. The following 

pages show the updated appendices, where changes would be required for this amendment. 

Consideration to the MTFS has been given. Whilst individual rows in the forecasts in table 2.2a 

would change, along with very minor impacts to interest on balances (F2.1 and F2.4), the net 

impact is not considered significant enough to warrant changes to the MTFS.  



 

 

 

 

 



 


